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Circular No.006/2025       Date:21st Jan 2025 
 
Delays in obtaining URN / Permission for Destruction of Controlled Substances from NCB 
 
Members are aware that As per RCS (NDPS) Order, 2013, any entity intending to deal with a 
controlled substance such as Acetic Anhydride, Ephedrine or Pseudoephedrine salts, etc., listed in 
Schedule A, are required to make an application for URN (Unique Registration Number)  from NCB in 
Form B and in case of destruction of the same, make an application in Form I. 
 
It is understood that during a recent meeting with NCB officials at Mumbai, many participants had 
raised concerns about undue delays in obtaining URN / Permission for destruction of controlled 
substances.  In order to understand the gravity of concerns raised in the meeting, the NCB officials 
would like to know the number of such pending cases.  
 
Therefore, members who are dealing with controlled substances, are requested to submit data if 
there are any delays in obtaining URN/Permission for destruction, in the following format, to 
info@bdmai.or; ed@bdmai.org;   
 
 Issuance of URN 

Sl. No.  Product  Concerned 
Zone  

Date of 
submission of 
Form I  

Date of 
Query, if any 

No. of days 
of pendency 

      

 

Application for destruction of Controlled Substances  

Sl. No.  Product  Concerned 
Zone  

Date of 
submission of 
Form I  

Date of 
Query, if any 

No. of days 
of pendency 

      

 

BDMAI will compile the data and forward to NCB for its perusal and taking necessary positive action.   
 
Thanking you 
 
 
M Roja Rani 
Executive Director  
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